
 

             KACA Board Meeting  
 Conference Call  

Wednesday, August 22, 2018  10:00AM  
Final Meeting Minutes  

 
 
Attending: Richard, Tom, Mary Jo, Charlie, George, Deidre, Gayle, Bobby  
 

I. Call to order – Richard Beck  - 10:05 
II. Crossroads Update -  Deidra 

a. Latest TWIA Response 
The $388k for canal clean up is approved and should be sent shortly. 
They are working on code upgrades (ICC), but not current focus. 
Current focus is getting payment for items previously submitted. 
Deidra is comparing how far they have to go to reach limits, we are 
getting close on most buildings. She expects to ultimately exceed 
insurance limits on each building. It may be another month or 6 weeks 
before all supplemental reports are submitted.  It could take another 
month or so to receive payment.  But other payments will continue for 
ICC coverage, etc. for possibly 60 days. Still going back and forth on 
countertops, flooring, plumbing fixtures and some cabinetry.  

i. Deadline for claims fast approaching, Need letter to owners  
1. Gayle sent email to owners to address this with a draft 

to send to their personal insurance carriers. The letter 
needs to be sent directly to their  windstorm contents 
insurance carrier adjuster with a read receipt if 
possible.  

2. Tom asked if there was any communication needed to 
our commercial carrier on this, Deidra said this 
shouldn’t be a concern. Main point is to make sure your 
claim is turned in by 8/25. Proof of loss needs to be 
turned in by 8/25 to TWIA. Deidra to email this to Gayle 
then Gayle will print, notarize and sent back to Deidra 
to submit  before the deadline.  

b. Check Status - in the mail, ~$1.2 mm, Should received soon from 
TWIA.  

c. Flood / Fire claim updates 
i. Deidra is looking into when we can expect the last payment on 

this ~$486 was the total claim, have rcvd ~$404, ~$82 is on 
the way.  



 

ii. We have another engineer coming for inspection re: flood 
damage to see if we can provide further evidence of flood 
damage on various units. They missed some areas on their 
initial inspection.  

d. Appliance Update  
i. Goal is to hit limits, Deidra feels that we would prevail if we 

fought this battle, but fully expects to hit limits regardless. 
Gayle said owners should rely on personal policies for 
reimbursement of appliances. Owners need to protect 
themselves.  

III. Roadrunner Update - Bobby Daniel 
a. Progress Update  

i. We have to add studs in on second floor of each unit as a result 
of the initial city inspection. Doors & sidelights being installed, 
moving into 12 & 14 tomorrow. Kitchen windows had to be 
made wider per city inspection, for escape if needed. Some of 
these wider windows have now been installed. Gayle asked if 
we could invoice this on ICC, they might try this route if 
possible. AC condensers up on 1-3, interior air handlers are up 
on 1, working on 2&3. Equipment showing up for 4 & 5 next 
week. Electrical done through 3. Next city inspection is next 
week, then we can insulate if they give a green light. They are 
working on building 6 framing today. Things are progressing 
along as expected. Once we start doing interior finishes work 
will progress more quickly. Within 2-3 wks all windows and 
doors should be done. A crew is also working on balconies.  

ii. The bridge construction could impact his schedule. Weight 
limit will be limited to 10,000 lbs gross per vehicle. Structure 
deterioration has continued. They will have to bring materials 
to the bridge and the reload it onto smaller trucks. This will 
affect anyone on the island doing reconstruction. Board asked 
if  the island had set up a way for materials  to come by barge. 
Bobby also investigated this. The expense is huge and handling 
cost is also huge. Bobby has a call into the mayor to get specific 
answers so he can plan accordingly. Richard asked if TxDot had 
some responsibility. Richard has contact information for the 
county long term planning group, he will pass this along to 
Bobby. This increases his labor cost significantly.  



 

iii. They still need to pressurize the water system on Sandollar so 
they can repair the pool. No update.  

b. BuilderTrend Website Updates  
i. Updates / Challenges  

1. The further we get the more challenges. There was a 
huge learning curve for someone who had never seen 
our units. But now that everyone is more familiar things 
are going much faster. Corrections are happening where 
needed. Stephanie is entering all info received from 
owners. They had created a hard copy file of each 
owner’s request, these are now being uploaded. Huge 
effort to get this process where we need it.  

2. Richard asked about where they are on wiring, they are 
now on building 4, so still a little time on remaining 
buildings.  

3. Bobby & Gayle discussed creating a calendar of where 
they are on which unit to help set expectations of 
deadlines for owners.  Gantt chart being created to track 
this.  

IV. Property Manager’s Report / Harvey Recovery Update - Gayle Connolly  
a. Bulkhead Repair Status  

i. Planned bulkhead project is complete. 7, 8 & 9, may be 
included if we can get enough funds w/o special assessment to 
repair. ~$50k is needed.  

b. Bulkhead - 1000 & 1100 Building 
i. Another core, soil sample was completed this week. Still 

waiting on engineering analysis.  
c. Other Updates - Pool fence, gazebo, maintenance shed etc., 

i. Pool fence is complete except for locking mechanism, 
scheduled to be done by EOM. Gazebo is done. Sewer needs to 
be hooked up to the shed, in process.  

ii. Process for maintaining exterior of maintenance shed 
1. Gayle will manage this with personnel, she harps on the 

crew constantly. Work in progress.  
iii. 23 Palm trees have been removed. This will be a big savings 

regarding budgeting for trimming & maintenance.  
d. Basic Build Out Price Per Unit / Varios Condo Layouts Status 

i. She does have a base build out price per size, but still needs 
tweaking, does not see accurate.  



 

V. Financials -  Tom Geren 
a. 2018/19 Budget Updates 

i. Tom reviewed budget for funds that could be applied to 
bulkheads. $388k should come from TWIA. Of this $88k goes 
back to replace initial clean up cost, $300k is available, not 
currently earmarked for other expenses.  There is an additional 
~$250k possible, but unknown, coverage from flood. Cost of 
repair of 10 & 11 could be $425k worst case.  We have ~$240K 
in flood reserve. We need to find $205k to cover this over and 
above what we have set aside for flood. If we take this from the 
$300k that would leave us $95k for other things. FEMA is 
cleaning up major items currently so this concern is now 
covered.  
We still need to replace fishing stands, light poles, irrigation ; 
repair tennis courts and landscaping; seal & number parking 
areas. We have a budget for these items, but we don’t know 
what our exact insurance proceeds will be so available funding 
is unknown. Tom made a motion to utilize  funds from a 
combination of TWIA and NFIP to repair bulkhead for 10 & 11. 
MJ seconded motion. All in favor. Board agreed that the 
bulkhead repairs were the highest priority, presenting the 
most risk to the association of all remaining items listed above. 
Unanimous vote to approve.  

b. July Financial Results  
i. Discussed current cash flow situation. Results better than 

expected for July. Overall we are on pace with budget.  
VI. Architectural Committee - Charlie  

a. Kayak storage solutions discussion  
i. Gayle shared that area under the deck is technically common 

elements and not owner property.  This wouldn’t be practical 
where there is landscaping and would require digging.  

ii. George researched free standing Kayak racks. Could be 
inexpensive solution. There are some areas between the 
buildings, that could be used for this.  
We would expect owners to share in the cost of whatever 
solution provided. An eye bolt would be available for securing 
property, owners responsible for any losses.  

iii. Board agreed that no kayaks, canoes, or SUPs will be allowed 
to be stored in the open, on decks or adjacent to buildings.  



 

iv. The board has been investigating options for trailer parking 
and no good solutions have become available. Owners 
previously  voted down using current parking slots, or 
repurposing of tennis courts.  

v. Discussion on tennis court security. Gayle to ask locksmith if 
we can use the same key fob system on courts that we use on 
the pool.  

vi. Motion made to complete a survey asking how much interest 
there is in kayak storage solutions. Gayle to include a survey in 
her next update to owners. Goal is to assess how big an issue is 
this for owners.  

VII. Canal Clean Up - George   
a. Canal Clean Up - Progress Update  

i. As of 8/20, FEMA barge is in operation but has not come down 
our canals yet. Picking up items as small as 2x4s. Currently 
working in little bay. Some concern that they missed several of 
our canals. Some have been confirmed done, but not others.  

ii. George proposed a “Dredge Light” solution that we could 
propose with Dave Foster, of KACPOA to see if they would 
share in this cost. Idea did not generate any further discussion.  

VII. Other Business  
a. Owner’s Meeting Q & A  

#3 Given that our deadline for claims to our ins is 8.25.18, then can we get a 
decision on any special assessment for hurricane repairs before that date? See 
above.  
#21 Can we mount kayaks rack on pilings in front of deck, so I don’t have to store on 
ground? See above discussion, surveying owners.  
#22 Is it possible to plan another owner’s meeting down the road for 

comprehensive update like today? Oct maybe? Very few responded. Many said 
that meeting wasn’t needed since we are sending out frequent updates.  

- Owner Feedback on dates? Nov 3rd proposed.  
Very few responded. Many said that meeting wasn’t needed since we are 
sending out frequent updates. Board agreed to tentatively plan on an open 
house. MJ motioned that we host an open house rather a formal meeting, w/ 
BuilderTrend representative available. All approved. Motion passed. George 
to see if Allegro House is available.  

b. Mary Jo informed board that she is in the process of selling her unit and the 
board and will be leaving the board in the future. Richard asked all board 
members to look for possible replacement volunteers.  

VIII. Next Meeting Date & Time - Thurs,  Sept 13Th 10:00AM  
IX. Adjourn 12:21 - All wished Richard a Happy Birthday!  



 

 
Submitted for approval 8.22.18 - MJL   
Approved 8.22.18 - RB  


